
Good morning Sci High Families, 
 
I hope this message finds you doing well despite all that is developing surrounding the COVID-19 
(Coronavirus) locally and globally. As promised, I will be communicating with you each Friday throughout 
this school closure to make sure you are receiving the most updated information as it becomes 
available.   
 
It's been 14 days since the school closure and together, we've made it!  As I've said in my previous 
messages to you, Sci High faculty and staff and working tirelessly to make sure our students have what 
they need, during this difficult time, to come out on the other end successfully!    
 
Having said that, I do want to remind you of a few things: 

 Students should check their school-issued email daily and check in with teachers according to 
their teachers' instructions.  

 Students should be completing assignments.  These assignments are to make sure that they are 
maintaining skills during this time away from class and to make sure that they are ready to hit 
the ground running when we return to school. 

 You should have received Progress Reports in the mail this week.  If you have any questions or 
concerns, please contact teachers directly. 

 Registration packets for the 2020-21 school year will be sent out next week.  Please look for 
those in the mail and follow instructions to make sure your student is registered for next year. 

 The Student Based Health Clinic is open from 8:30 - 4:30, but is only able to do telemedicine 
(virtual) or phone consults.  They are still able to refill prescriptions electronically.  Please 
call the Nurse Practitioner if you have questions, at (504) 613-5648.  If there is an emergency, 
please call 911.   

 Today is the last day of our Spirit Week!  Students and teachers have been showing their school 
spirit all week. Please check our social media pages for the latest posts and to show your 
spirit! 

 Lastly, PLEASE BE SAFE!  Wash your hands, cover your coughs, and stay home!!  We care 
about you and want you to be healthy! 

Thank you for your continued cooperation and support.  Together, we can get through anything! 
 
Sincerely, 
-Dr. Cola 

 


